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STONEHAVEN TOWN PARTNERSHIP

Minutes of Board Meeting

held on 23rd August 2011
at the Invercarron Resource Centre, Stonehaven

	
	Item
	Action

	1.
	Welcome & apologies

Present:  Cllr. Peter Bellarby (chair), Frank Budd, Pam Dobbie, Mike Robins, David Fleming, Mike Innes
Minute Secretary:
David Fleming
In attendance:
Karen McWilliam, Cllr. Graeme Clark 

Doug Samways, Allan Sutherland (part), 
Apologies:
Dennis Collie(DC), Niall Menzies, Diane Collinson (DColl)
The Chairman welcomed everyone.

	

	2.
	Minutes from last meeting (26th July 2011)
Approval

The minutes were circulated before the meeting, and it was agreed to accept the minutes.
Under 2a) PB queried the absence of mention of an invitation to Reid Hutchison to attend a future meeting.  DF acknowledged the point and said he would write to Reid, and also send copies of the minutes to him and Graham Wall.
Under 4), after some discussion, it was agreed the minute should stand.

Actions – not referred to elsewhere
MRI

Ann Laing and DF had meet briefly, but needed more time.
Directors

Doug Samways said that he was waiting for a committee meeting to discuss his possible nomination with his organisation (the Fatherland Burns Club).  He was welcomed s an observer.

DF reported that Michael Innes has been nominated by the Stonehaven Town Hall Trust in place of Steve Holt, who has resigned.  The Chairman welcomed Michael.
DF suggested that the Partnership should appoint two Directors which specific responsibilities, namely for Strategy and for Communications, since they were two obvious areas where work need direction and focus.  After some discussion, it was agreed that:

a) small working groups should meet to draw up a brief for the two posts;
b) MR, FB, KMcW, DF for the Strategy post;

c) PD, DS, KMcW, DF for the Communications post;

d) The membership should be approached to nominate new Directors to fill the 3 vacancies, making particular reference to these new posts.

DF to make the necessary arrangements.


	DF

DF
DS

DF

	3.
	Finance
In DC’s absence, DF read out an e-mail, stating that the bank balance was £6,768.


	

	4.
	External Management of Aberdeenshire Council assets/services

a)  QE Caravan Park 
(Note: AS attended for this item)
Report of sub-committee

FB gave a detailed history of the work so far, emphasising that the status quo (i.e. Aberdeenshire Council running the site) was no longer possible, and that the bid by the Caravan Club promised a number of very significant benefits to the Town.  However, the implementation of this will require a number of difficult choices to be made.
He expressed concern about those who appeared to be against the proposal, and that a number of rumours and myths were circulating.  However, in a number of cases, the assumption was being made that decisions had already taken, when this was not the case.  A significant amount of work still needs to done before any public announcement was possible.

It was agreed that FB and the Caravan Park sub-committee should be fully supported in taking these decisions and in giving a presentation on behalf of STP to the Community Council at their public meeting on 13th September and, until then, it was desirable and necessary that discussions and negotiations should be held in confidence.

The Board agreed, and ruled that the detailed discussion should not be minuted.

Letter to Willie Munro re CAT

PB reported that Willie Munro had responded, and that a meeting was now to be scheduled shortly.  It was agreed that FB, PB and DF should represent STP.

Legal advice

DF reported that local solicitors had advised that the examination of the two leases (now received in draft) was outside their expertise, and that larger firms in Aberdeen should be approached.  He had obtained quotes, and recommended that, when the time comes, Ledingham Chalmers should be used.  The likely fee for this work would be between £1,500 and £2,00 to cover both leases.  Obviously, the more that STP can do, prior to involving a lawyer, the lower the fees.
b)  Tolbooth

Tolbooth Management Group

PB gave an update on the progress of the Tolbooth Management Group.  The Museum was now open 6 days a week, and on Sunday, they had recorded over 560 visitors.  They were now hoping to arrange winter opening on one day/week and for school parties.
Letter to Willie Munro re CAT

PB reported that Willie Munro had responded, and that a meeting was now to be scheduled shortly.  It was agreed that DC, PB and DF should represent STP.

Tolbooth Futures Group

DF apologised that the letter asking for nominations for this group had not gone to the existing members of the Tolbooth Group.  PB said he would write now to invite them.  This would include Laura Christie and Keith Stewart.  He also said he would re-approach the Heritage Society.

DF reported that he had had one volunteer, a Danny Connolly, and PB would write to him.

It was noted that, over and above the excellent skills shown by the Tolbooth Management Group, the Futures Group would need to use other skills and experience in arriving at a sustainable solution.


	FB/All

FB, PB, DF
DC, PB, DF

PB
PB



	5.
	STP Projects

Proposed Planning for Real  Exercise

In DColl’s absence, it was agreed that the Planning for Real® exercise was not of immediate necessity, particularly in view of the ongoing discussions about the Caravan Park.
It was agreed that DColl should draw up a project plan with dates, so that the timing of the decision to start, and the exact nature of the outcomes could be understood and agreed at the next meeting.

Business Improvement District

The presentation by Ian Davidson Porter from BID Scotland was attended by FB, MR, DF, Willie Munro, Cheryl Casher, and Cllr. Graeme Clark.  It was well received.  MR felt, after that explanation, that the BID was a good idea.  DF said he would check whether funding was available to help with the project initiation.  It was felt important that ideas for the BID should be generated in the town, and a number of meetings needed to be organised.  We should also learn from the Aberdeen City BID and the BID web site.  

	DColl

DF

NM



	6.
	Scottish Fair Trade Forum
PB explained the idea of making Stonehaven a Fair Trade Town.  The Aberdeenshire Council Sustainability Committee supports these steps, and Huntly, Ellon and Inverurie had gone down that route.  It was agreed to approach various groups to promote the idea, including the Business Association, the Churches, and the Community Council.

	PB

	7.
	European Fisheries Fund (AXIS 4)
The public meeting on Tuesday 16th August was successful, and KMAP were thanked for their efforts.  Belinda Murray (Head of Economic Development) and Derek MacDonald felt it had given them what they needed.

The follow-up was that, once the data was sent back from the Economic Development team, DColl would arrange a meeting of interested parties to identify potential suitable project, and see which groups in the area might be able to explore those ideas further prior to the AXIS 4 bid result being announced.

	DColl

	8.
	a)  Use of Community Planning Funding
This refers to the fact that Local Community Panning Group was seeking applications for funds.  MI and DF reported that the Town Hall Trust was seeking help with a Fire Risk Assessment and the installation of a larger electricity main.  It was felt that the first of these was appropriate, and it was supported, whereas the second did not fit in with LCPG funding guidelines.
b) Service Level Agreement

PB read out the details of the Service Level Agreement with Aberdeenshire Council that had arrived.  It was agreed, and PB signed it.
It was noted that an Annual Report had to be submitted to Aberdeenshire Council by 28th Feb 2012.

	DF/MI

	9.

	Draft Business Plan

It was agreed that the Director of Strategy, when appointed, should handle this.

	

	10.
	Use of Website

Concern was expressed about the cost of website, and the lack of updating.  The paper from DF recommended that the use of the website should be reviewed.  It was agreed that the Director of Communications, when appointed, should handle this.  Meanwhile, KMAP support staff would be asked to keep it up to date, and correct errors.
The possibility of a Facebook page was discussed.  It was pointed that it had been very successful during the Newtonhill Planning for Real® exercise.  We need to establish whether Council Officials would be able to see it.


	DF/DColl
KMcW

	11.

	Communications with members

Updated membership List

A spreadsheet had been re-updated and circulated.  DF said that he would like the KMAP support staff to handle this in future, and that was agreed.
Newsletter

Copy had been received from MR.  Other copy was awaited.  It was agreed that Directors should make every effort to produce copy by 5th Sept.  A Newsletter was planned for then.

	DF

All



	12.
	A.O.C.B.
FB reported that discussions were still underway about the arrangements for signage at Dunnottar Castle.
KMcW reminded the Board of Community Engagement event at Laurencekirk on the following evening.


	All


	13.
	Date of the next meeting
27th September 2011 at 7:00 pm.  
NOTE:  DECISION TO START AT 7:00 pm in future.
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